

April 8, 2020

Ms. Kate Kornak, Deputy Regional Permit Administrator New York State Department of Environmental Conservation Division of Environmental Permits, Region 4 1130 North Westcott Road Schenectady, NY 12306-2014

RE: Withdrawal of Registration of Tanks 4660 and 4670

Hazardous Substance Bulk Storage Application

Norlite LLC, CBS Number 4-000198

Dear Ms. Kornak:

PW Grosser Consulting (PWGC), on behalf of Norlite LLC, is requesting the withdrawal of the Pre-Work Notification and Hazardous Substance Bulk Storage Application submitted on February 24, 2020. Due to operational considerations, the coolant being used has been switched from ethylene glycol to propylene glycol, an unregulated substance. Therefore, these tanks are not required to be registered with NYSDEC.. Please let PWGC and Norlite know if any other paperwork is required to withdraw the registration of Tanks 4660 and 4670.

Should you have any questions, do not hesitate to call my office at 518-335-3636.

Sincerely,

P.W. Grosser Consulting

Maryann Ashworth, PG, CPESC

Mayanu Cestenorthe

Senior Project Manager

Enclosure

Ec: P. Knight, Norlite

J. Hadersbeck, NYSDEC